Hello Friends!!

Greetings to you all from India!

We hope and pray that you are doing well.

We as a family are also doing very good. Now for some weeks back our both kids were sick for a couple of weeks but now they are well as well. Also, Timoteus turned four years old in April!

We've been quite busy with the ministry, that's why we couldn't update you for sometime.

Our churches continue proclaiming the gospel and numbers in the churches are growing every month. As all of our Pastors and leaders meet, we have a baptism program. It's been continuously like that for quite some time and we are grateful to God for what He is doing here. Though there are challenges and persecution, we feel his grace and Guidance in our works.

The School is going on well, now on Friday we had parents meeting and the kids performed some songs and dance in front of their parents, for which they are very excited  $\odot$ 

Please continue to pray for us. We will do the same for you.

God bless you all 🙏









